

MGMI E-Newsletter

Reaching the World Through Latin America

Hola from "Horeb Baptist Church" Navolato, Sinaloa, Mexico: June 2020

Graph: Covid in Sinaloa, Mexico

Update on church construction

ap has spoken for

churches and so

from SCI Dur siste

churches had had

Dear Friends, Family & Supporters, (Click on links and pictures to see more $\stackrel{\textcircled{4}}{\hookrightarrow}$)



We want to thank each church and friend of this ministry for your support and prayers during this difficult time. It sure has been a different couple of months for everyone! We appreciate your steadfastness in these difficult days. We had to cancel our family reunion in South Carolina after our week of meetings with our mission



board in March. We hurried back to Mexico, hoping there would not be a problem crossing the border. We started our quarantine on March 25, and it might not be over until the end of June. I think everyone is grateful for the benefits of connecting with one another through the Internet, social media, and applications like Zoom and Facebook Live. More praises and prayer requests

have been shared in the last month than almost any other time in our ministry! Not all our church

members have been able to participate in our Zoom services, but everyone is greatly anticipating the freedom to sing and pray

together once again! We hope to have a combined Mother/Father's Day service on June 21. As of May 19, there have been 2,088 cases of Covid-19 in our state with 310 deaths attributable to the virus. So far, no one from our church has tested positive for the virus (one was treated just in case).



We take great pride in introducing the newest family member, third and only daughter of Paul & Rebe: Leyre Marie, born May 11 (9.2 lbs.). Both Mom and daughter are fine. The older brothers keep Leyre busy when she is not sleep-

ing or eating! Paul has paid "paternity leave" until June 8. Because of all the complications with Covid-19 neither grandmothers were able to help Rebe and family. We hope to visit our new granddaughter in the fall or early December. Our current grandchildren count is eleven: five with Tap, three each with both Brian and Paul! Family Album

On the home front here in Sinaloa, Tap has been battling silent acid reflux, phlegm in his throat, and a very sore right heel. He has been treated for allergies since November 2019. Denise is fine...but we are both suffering from those *Covid calories!* See all pictures

Plans & Prayer Requests:

- Equipping of the saints for the ministry: disciplining faithful men & women to reach the next generation
- Salvation of the lost and worldwide participation in the Great Commission
- Growth of sister churches and encouragement of fellow pastors
- Finish construction of pastor's apartment in Navolato
- Full-time pastor for Iglesia Bautista Horeb in Navolato
- Ordination of Luis Pérez and land for the mission in Villa Juárez
- New church plant in Costa Rica, Sinaloa
- Ongoing ministry at drug rehabilitation centers
- Future ministry at Campamento Meta in July and in future years

New mailing address for donations and correspondence:

MGM International P.O. Box 6128 Phoenix, AZ 85005

Thank you very much for your prayers and support. Redeeming the Time, Tap & Denise Hornor Ephesians 5:15-18

tdhornor.net Facebook Our Story Vimeo MGMI Instagram Donate